


 



 

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILAIRY 

DEPARTMENT OF ARIZONA 

President’s message 

 As I start this year in service to our veterans, their families and the 

community.  It is my hope that we can reach new heights in serving the needs 

of the men and women who serve.  That together we can unite in meeting the 

needs of their families and the community. 

 That through our programs such as, Americanism, Community Service, 

and Junior activities, we can be visible in the community, so they can 

participate in who we are, what we do and why it matters. 

 The mission of my special project, “The One Hundred Club”, is also to 

assist those in need.  Many of the First Responders are also veterans.  I am 

pleased that the project has been so well received. 

 I hope that The Department of Arizona can contribute our fair share 

towards the One Million members by our “One Hundredth Anniversary”.  As 

we already know. Membership is everybody’s job.  So, let’s get behind Vice 

President Jenny Molina in her campaign of “Stayin Alive”. 

 To the chairmen, thank you for volunteering to chair a committee this 

year.  I know there is a lot to do, but I would like to ask you to please keep 

mind of the deadline for the bulletin, it is due to Department by the 15th of the 

month.  Let’s do our best to send our bulletin in a timely manner. 

 Thank you for your support for last year and continuing thru 2021. 

 

Patricia Lugo, President 

602-475-0208 

Plugo1@cox.net 

mailto:Plugo1@cox.net


 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Centennial Celebration 

August 2020 

 

 
It has been a tumultuous year for our faithful  members.  In spite of everything happening around 

us, we continue to promote the mission of the American Legion Auxiliary.  Who would have 

thought we would be getting ready for a new year learning to cope in a new reality? 

 

Units and Districts, please keep your Centennial hats on to think of additional activities to 

celebrate our Centennial.  The National Convention in August, 2021 is still in the planning states, 

but many things are in the works.  A week long celebration is planned according to National 

Centennial Convention Chair Martha Corriher.  Arizonians can play an active part as it will be 

held in Phoenix!  The States Parade of colors is still being planned and each department is asked 

to take part.  It will be the last time that this beautiful ceremony is done. 

 

We hope that you will bring the 100 year celebration to a new level – Service not Self for our 

veterans and our military.  If your units work with a State Veterans Home, Nursing Home or 

National Guard unit, why not throw a party for them.  Yes, this would have to wait until 

restrictions are lifted but the planning could begin.  Unfortunately, many of our activities 

continue to be in the planning stages but we could get in touch with our members via e-mail or 

phone and come up with new ideas.  Remember to continue naming activities for the Centennial.  

For example:   Centennial Poppy, Centennial Breakfast, Centennial Tea, etc.  Please contact me if 

you have questions. 

 

Karen Smith, Chairman   520-249-1119   ksmith111@cox.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:ksmith111@cox.net


Community Service 
July 2020 

 
Hello Ladies,  
 
“This Country will not be a good place to live in unless we make it a good place for 
all of us to live in.” ~Theodore Roosevelt  
 
These are very rough times we are living in. We all need to stick together if we 
want to see the other side. This too shall pass! I want to thank all the units that 
sent in reports for Community Service. I am thrilled with what wonderful things 
you have been up too! It is encouraging to see so many keeping their service to 
the community and others alive through this epidemic. It is truly heartwarming!  
 
From making masks to giving out care packages to those in need, to baking goods 
for our First Responders and the homeless, everything is greatly appreciated.  
 
Even though we might have to “social distance” for a while, we can still keep our 
community service going strong. What are some of the ways you are keeping in 
touch with your Unit members?  
 
I am excited to be you Community Service Chairwoman for the coming year and 
look forward to the ever-changing ways we can impact our Communities. Please 
continue to record your hours spent in service. Thank you!  
 
Sara C. Decker  
Community Service Chairman  
SaraCdecker91@gmail.com  
480-580-3269 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FINANCE RULES, ETC. 

“YES, COMPLIANCE DOES MATTER” 
 

If you don’t believe us ask the Units that have lost their Tax-Exempt 

status with the I.R.S. for not filing their yearly reports for 3 consecutive years.  

Anyone making a donation  to those Units or Districts will NOT be able to 

claim those donations as tax deductible and it is the responsibility of those 

Units to so inform any donors or prospective donors that they are not a tax 

deductible organization.  Units may be subject to state & local taxes unless 

they have a non-profit designation that exempts them.  IRS form 990-N          

(e-postcard) must be filed electronically  by  the groups having $50,000 or less 

in TOTAL income and must be filed by the 15th day of the 5th month after the 

close of the Units tax year.  The other IRS forms to be filed by Units are the 

990-EZ and the 990 depending on your Unit’s total income. 

 

Another matter of great  importance to your Unit is incorporation of 

your Unit with the Arizona Corporation Commission (ACC).  Who should 

become incorporated?  A legal non-living entity – a business or NON-PROFIT 

ORGANIZATION.  Where can this be done?  By contacting the ACC thru your 

State of Arizona listing.  Why become incorporated???  Protection of your 

members & employees from lawsuits against the corporation, a                     

particular member, or employee of that corporation.  Innocent members of an 

incorporated organization cannot be personally sued to cover debts & 

damages of the Corp.  Also, donors, members of the public, and gov’t agencies 

have an increased confidence in the capability of incorporated groups to 

achieve their mission.  If your Unit is NOT incorporated and one of your 

members incurs a debt or causes damages in her capacity as a Unit member, 

every member of your Unit could be held personally responsible.  This is true 

even for members who had nothing to do with the action generating the 

lawsuit. 

 

There are initial fees connected with becoming incorporated in Arizona,  

however, once you are incorporated the yearly requirement is to complete a 

form and a filing fee of only $10.  The state will assign your annual filing date, 

and you must adhere to it. 



We have tried to provide necessary information to the AZ Units to keep 

them in compliance with State and Federal laws.  Most important was the 

RECORD RETENTION AND DISPOSAL POLICY.  A PAPER TRAIL IS 

NECESSARY TO MAINTAIN IF YOU ARE THE TREASURER OF YOUR UNIT OR 

DISTRICT, OR A DEPT. CHAIRMAN.  IT IS NECESSARY TO PASS THE OFFICE 

TO THE NEXT HOLDER.  Elected Officers have a Fiduciary responsibility to the 

organization.  Ensure that pertinent financial information and records are 

passed on to the next responsible party.  IRS  requires organizations to file 

Form 8822 B “Change of Address or Responsibility Party” listed with the I.R.S.  

Official mail will only be MAILED TO THE LAST KNOWN ADDRESS FOR YOUR 

UNIT. 

 

The Finance Committee felt it was necessary to update rules for those 

Dept. Committee Chairmen having their own check books for the proper 

review & auditing of their books.  Two of the most important items, for ALL 

Treasurers and Chairmen to maintain, and members to monitor, are the 

receipts for both Income & Payouts and the DEPOSITING OF ALL INCOME NO 

MORE THAN 7 DAYS AFTER RECEIPT.  No one should play games with 

someone else’s money.   

 

Keep up your good work and thanks from your Committee. 

             

Helen Stout, Chairman 

Patricia Lugo, President 

Cindy Queen, NEC 

Penny Maklary and Helen Griffin, Past Department Presidents 

Barbara Matteson, Dept. Secretary, Committee Member with no vote.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 

MEMBERSHIP AUGUST 2020 

MEMBERSHIP PATROL, I SALUTE YOUR DEDICATION TO OUR WONDERFUL ORGANIZATION.   I 

WILL BE CHECKING THE NUMBERS FOR THE LEGION AND THE SONS TO SEE IF WE WON THE 

CHANLLENGE AGAINST THEM.     WILL ALSO BE FOLLOWING UP WITH CALIFORNIA AND NEW 

MEXICO ON THE CHALLENGE OF WHO HAS THE MOST OVERALL JUNIORS BY CLOSE OF BOOKS 

FOR NATIONAL CONVENTION. 

WE WILL BE KEEPING THESE SAME CHALLENGES FOR THE COMING YEAR PLUS WE HAVE BEEN 

CHALLENGED BY ALASKA AS TO WHO WILL REACH 100% THIS COMING YEAR.   I AM VERY 

CONFIDENT WE WILL BE GETTING SOME MONEY FOR OUR ALA GIRLS STATE FUNDS. 

IT REALLLY HAS BEEN A CRAZY TIME.  IT IS DIFFICULT TO DO THE WORK WE ENJOY DOING 

WHEN WE ARE LIMITED IN OUR INTERACTIONS AND SOCIAL DISTANCING IS SO ESSENTIAL.  

EVEN WITH ALL THESE LIMITATIONS AND RESTRICTIONS, I HAVE SEEN THE NUMBERS FOR 

MEMBERSHIP INCREASE.  EVEN THOUGH WE DID NOT REACH 100 5 BY MAY WE STILL DID 

GREAT.   I AM SO PROUD OF THIS ORGANIZATION AND THE MEMBERS THAT MAKE IT WHAT IT 

IS.    HERE ARE THE LATEST NUMBERS RECEIVED FROM NATIONAL.    AS OF JULY 9 IN THE 

WESTERN DIVISION, ARIZONA IS IN FISRT PLACE WITH 98.39%.      AND WE ARE IN 

THIRD PLACE NATIONAL OVERALL.  YAY. 

WE ARE NOW AT THE START OF A NEW MEMBERSHIP YEAR AND I KNOW WE WILL CONTINUE 

TO BE UP THERE BECAUSE THE MEMBERS FROM THE WEST ARE THE BEST. 

PLEASE TAKE CARE OF YOURSELVES AND PRACTICE GOOD PREVENTIVE MEASURES.  BE SAFE 

FOR YOURSELF AND ALL YOUR LOVED ONES.     

ON THIS NOTE I LEAVE YOU WITH THIS THOUGHT—ARIZONA CONTIUES TO BE STAYING ALIVE 

STAYING ALIVE STAYING ALIIIIIIVE.  

GOD BLESS YOU AND GOD BLESS AMERICA. 

JENNIE MOLINA                                                                   P.O. Box 448   Douglas, Az 85608 

DEPT OF AZ. VICE PRESIDENT                                            truelepa@gmail.com 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRPERSON                                             (520)  220-8460 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ARIZONA MISSION TRAINING / LEADERSHIP 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SERVING THOSE BEHIND THE BADGE 
 

This is the start of a new training year.  With the directives changing daily from the 

Governor’s office and local governments, it is not possible to consider doing training before 

September, and probably not before the beginning of the next year.  This current situation may 

go on for some time, so we need to do what we can to get what training is available. 

Since we are all under a “stay safe” directive, the most logical way to get most of the 

training offered is for all Units to encourage their members to go to the national website and take 

all the courses provided.  Get a certificate for each course completed then document the 

completion on the Arizona Mission Training Tracking Form.   

Although our rules and regulations state we need to complete specific training, it does not 

tell us how we are going to get this done under our current circumstances.  In review of the 

National Training Information provided it is illogical to redo any of it just to make it Arizona 

Mission Training per se.   

There are some items on the Arizona website that are educational which also need to be 

reviewed.  Please take the time to review the website for information. 

The following members are available certified instructors located in different areas of the 

state and can serve as mentors or answer questions: 

DEBRA  MUNCHBACH BARBARA WHITE CARMEN GOSWICK 

GINGER COX AMY  HANKINS SALLY  FINE 

PAULA  BURGESS STACY MAYBERRY KATHY STICKLIN 

DORIS THEISS ROSE FICKLIN PENNY MAKLARY 

SHIRLEY CANNON-JOHNSON CINDY QUEEN KAREN SMITH 

JANE SHOEMAKER BECKY  RUIZ JENNIE MOLINA 

BARBARA MATTESON REBECCA FARRIS KATHY SZAKONYI 

JAN  CUSHING MAXINE REITH NATALIE KASIC 

SANDY CONKLIN SHANNON MEAD MARGIE GREENE 

YOLANDA BONILLA JOANNE SCHREIBER 
   

Thank you for all you do for your individual community and veterans; stay safe.   

For God and Country in Service to Veterans 

 
Kat Sticklin, Department Chair,  1519 S. 2nd Ave.,  Safford, AZ  85546 

Arizona Mission Training 

  

928-428-7431 / 928-322-1550 cell 

gsticklin@cableone.net  
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New Units/Unit Development & Revitalization 

AUGUST 2020 

 

 

I’m back as your New Units/UD&R Department Chairman as all department chairmen have  

stayed in place for 2020-2021. Please stay safe, healthy and connected and please wear a face  

mask when out in public and practice safe distancing for everyone’s safety. 

 

REVITALIZATION is about identifying new and existing members with new ideas that breathe 

 life into Units that are declining in membership and mission outreach. It is more than just  

 organizing new Units and trying to help Units keep their charters. Revitalization is also about  

providing mentors for struggling Units, providing training for new members, and finding leaders  

to replace long-time chairmen and officers. More importantly, revitalization is about finding,  

exploring and trying new ways for all members to become more engaged in meaningful  

opportunities for mission outreach. While revitalization is not focused on solving Unit  

disharmony and personality conflicts within the Units, conflict resolution training can help  

members learn to solve many of the problems that damage the auxiliary’s reputation, discourage  

members and distract from our mission and purpose. 

 

 

Jan Cushing 

New units/UD&R Chairman 

gcushing@cox.net 

623-544-0797 
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American Legion Auxiliary 
 Past Presidents Parley 

August  2020 
  
This year I will continue to serve as your Past Presidents Parley Chairman and 
please look for information to share with your members in your Unit. 
 
The purpose of the Past Presidents Parley (PPP) committee is to promote the 
experience and knowledge of past Auxiliary leaders for training and 
encouragement of future Auxiliary leaders. With the PPP Committee, members 
who have served as unit, department, and national presidents have an 
opportunity to continue in active service to the Auxiliary, helping ensure future 
leadership for the organization.  
 
The Past Presidents Parley also recognizes and honors outstanding unit 
members through Unit Member of the Year, and female veterans through the 
Salute to Servicewomen awards.  
 
Please look for further information on how you can successfully promote this 
program in the future bulletins.  If you have questions please feel free to 
contact me. 
 

THIS MONTH PPP HONORS PAST DEPARTMENT PRESIDENTS WHO MADE 
CONTRIBUTIONS BY THEIR SERVICE TO THE AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY! 
 
During the past 100 years The Department of Arizona had: 
 
Two National Presidents:  Wilma Hoyal (1924) and Maxine Chilton (1959) 
 
Three National Historians: Jeannie McGowan (1946), Joyce Arent (2001) and 
Sharon Doran  (2012) 
 
One National Chaplain: Carmelite Staker (1995) 

 
Yolanda Bonilla, Past Presidents Parley Chairman 
602-989-3321 
yodobo@msn.com 

mailto:yodobo@msn.com


POPPIES 

AUGUST 2020 

Hi ladies,  

So, it’s time to get this Poppy Party Started! First, order Poppies 
then get a group together to make them. Second, find Poppy girl 
to promote them and represent the organization. Third, let’s raise 
awareness and funds to let our Countries Finest know they are 
not forgotten.  

In Closing, something to think about:     

The Poppy 

It was made to symbolize the love that our soldiers have for their 
country. To Lay down their life for our Freedom. Freedom that is 

taken for granted daily by all of us. We are all human and it naturally 
slips our minds. Just as our soldiers who gave their life was also 

human. It probably slipped their minds, during the midst of battle 
next to their fellow soldiers hoping they might just make it home 

alive. Some endured great pain and anguish as they died proudly on 
the battle fields. Some endured more than pain. They came home 

with the memories of those who gave their lives for us.   

For God and Country, We say Thank You 

 

Nita Kimball- Poppy Chair 

Nitastreehouse@gmail.com 

928-919-2734         
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AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 

DEPARTMENT OF ARIZONA 

PRESIDENT’S SPECIAL PROJECT 2019-2021 

 

The One Hundred Club of Arizona 

"Standing Behind the Men and Women who 
Stand Behind the Badge." 

 

 

The mission of the One Hundred Club is to provide financial assistance to 

families of First Responders who are seriously injured or killed in the line of 

duty and provide resources to enhance their safety and welfare. We have 

proudly served the public safety community since 1968. 

 

They provide immediate financial assistance to families of public safety 

officers and firefighters who are seriously injured or killed in the line of duty, 

and to provide resources to enhance their safety and welfare. 

 

On behalf of President Lugo, we would like to thank all the Units for your 

support of this great project. 

We are available to come to your meetings and bring information and ideas 

for fund raisers. 

 

 

Josephine Herrera, Chairman 

Jherrera268@aol.com 

623-340-5936 

 



Public Relations: August 2020 

 
 

National Centennial Celebration in Phoenix 

With the Louisville National convention canceled, Phoenix has become the 
location of the Auxiliary’s 100 year anniversary celebration in August 2021! This is 
a great opportunity to showcase your Unit in your community and gain 
membership as a result! 

There will be lots of media support from National Public Relations. Your 
community members will hear about the convention and the 100 years of service 
on the radio, TV, newspapers and social media—so start thinking about how you 
can engage your Unit in the community to take advantage of that!  

Did you know the ALA has an official theme song? The song was written in 1938 
by Richard Feiner. National’s plan is to get the lyrics out to each department and a 
link or video so we can save and practice singing it. Are people still doing 
Flashmobs? Can your Junior members make it into a choreographed dance 
routine? Maybe we could have a District level competition? One hundred years of 
fashion? 

The music will come out sometime after the first of the year, so keep watching for 
it! 

Share your ideas with us! 

Meanwhile, remember to use these hashtags #ALA100 #ALA100Celebration for 
social media posts and we will see you on “Ring Your Bell Arizona ALA” on 
Facebook! 

Marge Christianson, Department of Arizona PR Chairman 
aladeptazpr@gmail.com  
763-234-9852 
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VA & R 

August 2020 

 

Hope this finds everyone safe and healthy.  We are going through unprecedent times right now. 

 

I am honored to serve as your VA&R again this year.  We can still assist our veterans during this 

challenging times. 

 

COVID-19 has slowed down our fundraisers and what we can do for our veterans.  But, it hasn’t 

stopped us.  We can still provide services to our veterans by keeping our distance. 

 

Along with COVID-19 we are experiencing record breaking heat.  Our veterans need our 

assistance now.  Have you checked in with your veterans to see if they need any assistance?  

One idea is to hold a bottle water drive at your Post to donate.  There are many veterans that 

are homeless. 

 

Send me your accomplishments/what you are doing throughout the year.  I would love to read 

what your Unit/Post Family is doing for our veterans/military. 

 

Until next month . . . . 

 

Barbara White 
Department 2nd Vice President 
602-908-2980 
Barbarawhite99@gmail.com 
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Creative Arts 

August  2020 

 

     What have you been doing during this pandemic?  Are you staying home, 

keeping safe?  Are you going stir crazy?  Did you know that creative arts is a great 

way to ease stress and tension?  Now imagine our veterans with physical and 

emotional stressors on top of being socially distant.  These veterans need our help 

and support.   

     I know your Units probably can’t do much in the way of fundraising right now, 

but do at least start thinking of ways to support the Veterans Administration with 

the Creative Arts Program.  These are trying times for all of us.  But as an 

organization, we are strong and we will remain steadfast in the ALA Mission!   

        

Questions, contact one of your CAF team.     

Phoenix:      Margaret Ellis, Chairman       mellis3166@gmail.com 480-818-3166         

Prescott:     Sally Fine                             mightyfine123@gmail.com        

Tucson:       Kathy Szakonyi                   N3SAD@aol.com                          

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mellis3166@gmail.com
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VA&R REPORT 

TUCSON VA MEDICAL CENTER 

6-30-20 

 

All events are suspended until further notice. Thank you volunteers for your 

help! 

 

Fisher House and Southwest Bind Rehabilitation Center are not accepting new 

patients or family members. They have been repurposed to serve as staff beds 

as necessary. There is NO visitation at SAVAHCS. Only monetary donations 

through eDonate are being accepted at this time. 

  

 

The grand total of material and activity donations for the American Legion Auxiliary for February 1, 2020 

to June 30, 2020 is $6,545.45. Thank you Unit 7, Unit 66, Unit 68 and Unit 132 for your generous 

donations to support our programs. 

 

Two registered hospital volunteers donated time which was credited to the American Legion Auxiliary.  

The grand total of registered volunteer hours May 1, 2020 to June 30, 2020 is 20.  S AVAHCS was in the 

process of bringing back volunteers until the recent surge of COVID-19 cases. They will not be calling 

back volunteers until they feel it is safe to do so. 

 

This chairman has volunteered 18 hours and logged 300 miles this year in service to the Tucson VA 

Medical Center as of June 30, 2020. This chairman has now logged over 3,750 hours in service to 

SAVAHCS. This chairman was elected to be the Chairman of the Executive Committee of the VAVS 

Executive Committee at the meeting on October 1, 2019. The audit of the books was completed. This 

chairman is working with the Homeless Program to ensure that our Homeless Veterans And those in 

Transitional Housing have the food and beverages that they need during this time of enormous stress on 

all community resources. This chairman is working with the Recreation departments to purchase needed 

supplies for the National Veterans Creative Arts Program. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Kathy Szakonyi, VAVS Representative     



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 


